
Promises Kept 
December 11th   	 Third Sunday in Advent - JOY 
                           	 	 Worship 8:45am & 10:55am***

                            	 	 Concert at Meymandi Concert Hall at 7:00pm


December 14th  	 Blue Christmas Service (Chapel)

                            	 	 A Service to Honor Grief at 6:30pm


December 18th   	 Fourth Sunday in Advent - LOVE 
                            	 	 Christmas Cantata in both Worship Services

                            	 	 Worship 8:45am & 10:55am***

December 24th    	 Christmas Eve

                           	 	 Candlelight Communion Service at 5:00pm***

December 25th    	 Christmas Day

                            	 	 No Sunday school

	 	 	 	 Worship at 10:30am 	 	 	 	 	
	 	 	 	 Dramatic Lessons and Carols Service


January 1st	 	 News Years Day

	 	 	 	 No Sunday school

	 	 	 	 One Service 10:30am***

	 	 	 	

***Worship care provided for 
children babies through age 4.

Join us 
this 

Advent 
season 

at 
Trinity

Dr. Jeff Roberts | Senior Pastor | jroberts@tbcraleigh.com
4815 Six Forks Road | Raleigh NC 27609 | 919-787-3740 | tbcraleigh.com
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Dear Church Family,

I am writing to inform you that Rev. Christian Davis is going to be leaving us at the 
end of the year to become the Minister of Engagement at First Baptist Church in 
Wilmington, N.C.  I am saddened by this news but I am happy for Christian, Ashley and 
Reese as they will be moving back home to be near both of their families.  Christian 
came to us as a Senior at N.C. State to explore his calling and be an intern in our 
Student Ministry.  We could not have imagined then what God had planned.  For the 
next nine years, Christian served on staff as an intern, a Ministry Associate and finally 
as our Associate Pastor for Students and Recreation.  We have been able to walk with 
Christian through some wonderful times of celebration.  We shared with him in the 
joy of accomplishment of graduations.  We were able to celebrate his engagement 
and marriage to Ashley and then of course the birth of Reese. We have become family 
to each other and so that makes this moment more difficult. Christian has served 
us with faithfulness, maturity, and a deep passion for not only our students but for 
our church.  I will be forever grateful to him for his leadership through the difficult 
times of the pandemic and his steady faithfulness to our students and leaders.  He has 
served our church well and we will miss him. However, we know that God is leading 
him and so we know that God will lead us as well. 

Our Personnel Committee has been aware of this decision for several weeks and 
has been in discussion about the transition ahead.  We are blessed to have Rev. 
Claudia Grainger-SInk on our staff.  Claudia, our Student Interns, Student Ministry 
Committee and our many volunteer teachers and leaders will lead us in the days 
ahead as we go through this transition. Our ministry to students has always been a 
priority at Trinity and after the first of the year our Personnel Committee will share 
with the church  some recommendations on our way forward.   In the meantime, 
please keep Claudia, our students and volunteer leaders in your prayers.

Because of the holiday season and ministry obligations, Christian and Ashley’s last 
Sunday will be on December 11.  We are planning an "after church reception" in 
their honor following our 10:55 a.m. service.   Our Church Hostess will have light 
refreshments for us and we can take a few moments to greet and thank Christian 
and Ashley.  You are encouraged to bring a card and/or a gift of appreciation for that 
reception.  If you are unable to attend, please bring any cards or gifts to the church 
office and we will make sure Christian receives them.  Christian’s last Sunday will be 
the 11th but he will still be in the office and working with us until the end of the year.

(You will find Rev. Davis letter to the church in this newsletter on page 11)

We move into with this time of transition with the confidence of God’s goodness 
and the leading of the Holy Spirit.  We lift Christian and FBC Wilmington up in 
our prayers and pray for God’s purposes to be fulfilled in every way during his 
ministry.  We give thanks to God for all that has been accomplished in his nine 
years with us.  We also believe that God has much in store for us, our families, and 
students in the days ahead.

Your servant in Christ, 
Dr. Jeff Roberts
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OUR CHRISTIAN SYMPATHIES
To the family of TBC Member Ellen Hill of Dunn, NC, upon her passing on 
Friday, November 25th.  

To  TBC Members Becky and Wayne Felton, Davis, and Sarah,  upon the 
passing of Becky’s mom, Davis and Sarah’s grandmother, Eva Grace Davis, 
of Mountain City, TN, on Tuesday, November 22.  

To TBC Members Loretta and Frank Evans, upon the passing of Loretta’s 
brother, Arlyn Bunch, of Eden, NC, on Saturday, November 19.  

To  TBC Member Kaye Rose and TBC Member Kathy Driver,  upon the 
passing of Kaye’s son and Kathy’s nephew, Chip Rose, of Craven County, 
NC, on November 14

December 11 - Deacon of the Week
Pat York, native of North Carolina, has been a member of 
Trinity since 1997. She and her husband, David, have three 
children: Julia, Katheryn (Joshua), and Nash (Maddie). Pat is a 
deacon for the A4C3 Sunday School class alongside Dan Allen, 
John Dobyns, and Michael Coats. 

December 18 - Deacon of the Week
Stewart Price native of Kinston, NC, has been a member of 
TBC since 1985. He and his wife, Kimberly, have three children: 
Robin (Dylan), in Duluth, GA, Victoria, and Philip. Stewart works 
in Technical Support for Insight Software. He serves as a deacon 
for A2C2 Willing Hearts with Paul Gubbins, and Ellen Hignite. 
He is also a softball and baseball coach at TBC and serves on the 
Missions Steering Committee.

FROM BUILDING AND GROUNDS
The City of Raleigh will be staking proposed easements 
along Six Forks Road within the next month. Please do 
not be alarmed by or disturb the stakes. We are now 
entering a negotiation phase with the City and will 

provide additional updates as they are available.

GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS



HOLIDAY SCHEDULE FOR SUNDAY SCHOOL
Christmas Day: One worship service at 10:30am.  

There will be no Age Grade Sunday School. 

New Years Day: One worship service at 10:30am. 
There will be no Age Grade Sunday School on this day as well.

NORTH MYRTLE BEACH
Have fun and be intentional in your marriage!  

More information to come in December

SAVE THE DATE  FEB 24-26  
MARRIAGE RETREAT

YEAR-END CONTRIBUTION REMINDER
Any contributions that you want to be on your 2022 tax statement, 
must be turned into the Financial Administrator by December 31st. 

The ONLY exception to this rule is an envelope postmarked by 
December 31st. 

Please remember that the church office will be closed: 
Friday, December 23rd  | Monday, December 26th 
Tuesday, December 27th  |  Monday, January 2nd

All funds collected Sunday, January 1st in church are for 2023 
regardless of the date on the check. Any stock contributions or online 
giving for 2022 must be received by Trinity or in Trinity’s account by 
December 31st to be counted as a 2022 contribution.

If you have any questions, please call Jan Brown BEFORE the first of 
the year at 919-787-3740.  Thank you for your support of Trinity!
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DIVORCE CARE  |  WEDNESDAY  |  7:00  |  D360 
FACILITATED BY SHAY AND JEFF GREENE
Sign up by following this link: 
https://onrealm.org/TrinityBaptistC/PublicRegistrations/
Event?linkString=Mzk3NTFlNGYtMWRkZS00NzQxLW 
I4YzQtYWYwMDAxMzgzNTZj  or scan this code. 

Volunteer Opportunity  |  Team Support for DivorceCare
We are praying about a team of individuals that have a heart for those 
hurting or struggling with life issues.   Some of these include separation/
divorce or grief.  We would like to build our support and our discipleship 
leaders for these areas.  Please contact Rev. Karen Eickhoff if you 
consider this a gift you have or willing to cultivate to use in ministry.

WOMEN’S BOOK CLUB 
THIRD THURSDAY EACH MONTH IN THE PARLOR 

Facilitator: Nancy Cummings ncummings12@gmail.com

A Prayer Box — Jan. 19 
by Lisa Wingate

COMING IN JANUARY:  
GRIEF SHARE 

beginning on January 9 and each Sunday following 
4:30pm-6:00pm. 

Contact Rev. Eickhoff or Larry Autry if interested

DIVORCECARE 
 on Wednesdays at 7:00pm

TNT, TNT ON WEDNESDAYS, THE CHRISTIAN CLASSICS 
and more to be promoted later.
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The Hanging of the Greens Service was a beautiful ushering in of the Christmas 
season at Trinity!  Special thanks to our children, youth, adults, and all of our 
choir leadership for providing their time and talent to this very special service this 
year.  It was the first one after Covid, and the return to something we loved doing 
was a joyful moment in time.  There are so many people to thank for making 
this night happen.  More special thanks to Phillip and Mitzi Arnett, Joy Earp, 
Decorations setup team, Hollie Cox, the Flower Committee, and our ministers 
and accompanists for working together and creating a beautiful Christmas 
portrait of holiday brilliance.
Tickets for the performance of The Seven Noels at Meymandi Concert Hall 
are now on sale!  You can follow the QR code below to get your tickets or by 
purchasing directly from a choir member.  Suggested donation is $15 (or more) 
per ticket. Children and students through grade 12 are FREE.  You can begin 
getting tickets at the church starting November 13.  You can also contact Mary 
Brown for tickets at mpbrown57@gmail.com.

Don’t forget that our Sanctuary 
Choir and Orchestra will be 
doing The Seven Noels at 
Trinity on December 18 in both 
services!  Our choir has been 
working diligently to prepare 
for both Christmas worship 
times. Invite your friends and 
family members to come hear 
the music of Christmas!
Until we meet again!
Steve

Through Jesus, therefore, let 
us continually offer to God a 
sacrifice of praise--the fruit 
of lips that openly profess his 
name.
— Hebrews 13:15

ALWAYS A PLACE FOR YOU! Find your place in the music ministry! If you have 
singing or instrumental abilities, we need you. We are always looking for more 
musicians to add to our worship leading ministries at Trinity. Consider getting 
involved in music ministry and being a part of an exciting place of ministry!
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Sunday School News
We are a group of baptized believers living life with each other in 
community, learning God’s truths and growing in Discipleship.  Let 

us help you connect with a class or a group in fellowship in order to 
study God’s word together.

ADVENT SEASON Promises Kept
Advent is the time of expectant waiting and preparation for both the Celebration of the 

nativity of the Christ Child at Christmas and the return of Christ at the second coming. Dr. 
Roberts will be preaching from the prophets and sharing the Promises Kept by God to a 

world walking in darkness.  

Prayer Cards with daily scripture and thoughts are available in the Narthex and 
surrounding tables. A devotional booklet is also provided to guide you through the 

season.  We hope you will be encouraged and strengthened as you prepare for 
Christmas!

OTHER DEVOTIONALS FOR ADVENT YOU CAN DO ONLINE:
d365.org :   Following the Star 
A devotional site produced by Passport, Inc. and is written for students and adults. 
Passport, Inc. gives students and young adults a chance to see and experience their world 
in new ways.  Following the star has music and daily devotions to use during Advent. This 
series follows the common liturgical season of Advent. 

https://www.wechoosewelcome.com/holiday_2022 
This website is from “We Welcome”, an organization that supports refugees and 
hospitality to those who need welcome.  This Advent season, we are reflecting on what 
welcome means in the face of the growing displacement crisis across the world.  Join 
in and meet Zala.   Zala, a refugee from Afghanistan now living in Raleigh, NC, lives and 
breathes hospitality, and she graciously shares her gifts and insights.  This resource once 
downloaded will share stories, recipes and hospitality tips from Zala. It is in partnership 
with Edible Theology to weave Zala’s insight on hospitality together with reflections on 
how the hospitality given and received in the story of Christ’s birth still speaks to us today.   
Our own Ashley Hinkleman Glimasinski is open to sharing her thoughts to those wishing 
to learn more about this resource and recipes of Advent.

The “You Version” Bible App:   This app provides a variety of Daily plans and verses with 
audio to discover during Advent.

WEDNESDAY MORNING WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY
THE WONDER OF ADVENT Delighting in the Hope, Joy, Peace, and Love of Christmas 

By LIFEWAY WOMEN with music by ADRIENNE CAMP
NOV 30TH - DEC 21ST  |  9:30-11:30AM  |  COST: $17.99  |  C101 under the Narthex steps 

Please order your own copy of the study guide through Lifeway or Amazon online.
Contact: Shelly King (queensk68@gmail.com)
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Trinity’s Global Missions Offering 2022
DECEMBER | GOAL: $75,000

During the Christmas season, our hearts turn toward the call to share the 
Good News of Great Joy with all of the nations.  Trinity’s Global Missions 
Offering supports missionaries around the world who have been sent 
through the International Missions Board (SBC) and Global Missions Field 
Personnel (CBF).  
Every year, the Lottie Moon Christmas Offering and the Offering for Global 
Missions support long-term missionary presence throughout the world - 
ministering to the nations by being the very presence of Christ through 
relational evangelism, church planting, meeting physical needs, and bearing 
witness to the Light of the World in the darkness.

South East Asia Mission Trip
March 17-27,2023

NEED: FIVE MEMBER TEAM   |   COST: $500
Contact: Lydia Tatum, ltatum@tbcraleigh.com

As baptists, we believe in cooperative missions and supporting career 
missionaries who have a long term presence in communities all over the 
world.  Through the Cooperative Baptist Fellowship, our missionaries find 
support from fellow missionaries located in each corner of the world by 
gathering annually. 
This year, we have the opportunity to support them as they gather by 
providing a Vacation Bible School for their own children!  These missionary 
kids will know the love and support of a big, big Kingdom family as we sing, 
play, worship, study, and create together this week.

For more information on how to connect and serve, 
contact Lydia Tatum at ltatum@tbcraleigh.com.

01/16/23     HABITAT FOR HUMANITY WALL BUILD DAY

03/17-27/23     SOUTH ASIA MISSION TRIP

2022 Missions  DATES  To Remember
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NORTH RALEIGH MINISTRIES 
You do not need to wait until our monthly drive to donate!

As you go about your weekly grocery shopping, consider adding one 
or more of these items each week to your list and drop them off in our 

permanent collection bins in the B200 hall.

RALEIGH RESCUE MISSION 
Juice boxes 

Individual Snack Packs 

NORTH RALEIGH MINISTRIES 
Jelly 

Canned Vegetables 
Paper Towels 

Personal & House Cleaning Products

God has given us each such unique gifts and skills, and each one is useful 
for ministry and missions.  As we pray for and minister to our congregation, 

we would like to share a tangible reminder of our love and prayers with 
each person going through personal health transitions, life changes, and 
challenges.  If you are a quilter, we need you!  We would love for you to 
share your gift and be nurtured in your own faith at the same time by 

coming to our prayer quilter group.  
Please let us know that you are interested, and we will begin planning our 

first meeting!  Contact Patty Shaver at pshaver01@gmail.com

Each Volunteer will receive a travel packet with registration forms, travel, and lodging information.  We
will be eating and sleeping in a church.

The Trinity Disaster Relief Team, your family, friends, and neighbors are all invited to join a team to be
The Feet and Hands of Jesus as we Minister to the people in the Cape Coral area.

Please respond to Steve Isaacs, Response Coordinator at izzykosher@gmail.com.

Baptist Women’s World Day of Prayer

Baptist Women’s World Day of Prayer will be held at 10:00 on November 7, at the Raleigh Baptist
Association, 820 S. New Hope Rd, Raleigh, NC. Speakers will be Olena Kozlova-Pates and Trinity member,
Ashley Glimasinski. They will share about their work with refugees from Ukraine and how we can be a
part of it. Kay Bissette will share a brief meditation based upon 1 Kings 17. Anne Moody and
Lee Ann Spahr, another TBC member, will lead the music. Writing cards to the Ministry Dignity recipients
will complete the morning.

Join us as we pray with women around the world. Through the annual Day of Prayer initiative, we unite
women in worship, fellowship, and shared mission - a global sisterhood committed to impact our homes,
churches, communities and the world for Christ. “But thanks be to God, who always leads us in the
triumph of Christ, and through us reveals the fragrance of the knowledge of him in every place.” 2
Corinthians 2:14

For more information contact Iris Woodard at 919.231.3995

God has given us each such unique gifts and skills, and each one is useful for ministry and
missions.  As we pray for and minister to our congregation, we would like to share a tangible
reminder of our love and prayers with each person going through personal health transitions, life

NORTH RALEIGH MINISTRIES 
Canned fruit  |  Vienna Sausages  |  Dry Pasta & Sauces 
Individual Cereal Boxes for Healthy Kids program bags 

For more information contact Iris Woodard at 919.231.3995

RALEIGH RESCUE MISSION 
Twin White flat sheets  |  Twin White fitted sheets 
Standard White pillowcases  |  White bath towels

NEXT LOCAL MINISTRY PARTNER SUPPLY DRIVE 
SUNDAY, DECEMBER 11, 2022
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SOUTHERN SUPREME FRUITCAKE FACTORY - 12.06.22
TIME:  10:00am - 4:00pm 

Sign up poster on B-Hall Board. 
Holidays are here, annual trip to Southern Supreme, Fruitcake Factory, Bear Creek, tour 

kitchen, sample goodies, then shop.  Lunch at Best Foods Cafeteria, Siler City.

TRIP LEADER:  ANITA YEARGIN, 919-389-1299

WEEKLY SENIOR ADULT GATHERINGS
SENIOR GAMES IN ROOM A214 

THURSDAYS 1:00-3:00PM

Bridge Tables and Chicken Foot Tables are set each week! 
If you have any questions, call  Anita Yeargin at 919-389-1299. 

FIVE WISHES WORKSHOP - 12.07.22
6:30p.m.-7:30p.m. in the Fellowship Hall

The Five Wishes Workshop addresses our needs as we make plans for our end 
of life healthcare and spiritual wishes. Give the gift of peace of mind to yourself, 

your family, and your friends this Christmas season. 

NC BAPTIST SINGERS AND DINNER - 01.09.23
Buses will leave at 4:00 PM. Check in by 3:30 PM 

Sign up poster goes up December 18 on B Hall at 9:30 AM
Going to Sanford to hear the NC Baptist Singers.  Dinner at Brick Grill again 

which will be Country Style Steak over rice, your choice of 2 veggies, drink for 
$12.00 plus tax and tip. 

TRIP LEADER:  ANITA YEARGIN, 918-389-1299

RUDY THEATER CHRISTMAS SHOW - 12.12.22 
Sign up poster on B-Hall Board. 

Leave church 11am, Cost: $28.50 per person due at sign up.

Place payment made to Trinity in the metal box next to sign up sheet.

Early dinner: Golden Corral after show,  ($15.00 for buffet all-inclusive pay there.)

TRIP LEADER:  NANCY HURT 919-803-7801
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WORK DAY
Our last work day for Hawaii to help your student raise money for their trip 
will be on December 10th! Please reach out to our communications intern 
Alexa with any questions

Dear Church Family,

It is impossible to put into words the love and gratitude my family 
has for Trinity Baptist Church. When I began as a 21 year old intern 
in 2013, I could have never imagined all that God had planned. You all 
have given me opportunities to learn, grow, and truly taught me what 
it means to be a minister. Thus, it saddens me to share with my Trinity 
Baptist Church family that after much prayer and discernment, I feel 
that God is guiding me toward a new ministry opportunity.

I have been called to be the Minister of Engagement by the First 
Baptist Church of Wilmington, NC. While we are excited about the 
opportunity to return to the place where Ashley and I both grew up 
and for Reese to be closer to her grandparents, we are also heartbroken 
to leave. We could not begin to express how loved we have felt by our 
Trinity family and how thankful we are that church has become Reese’s 
favorite place, thanks to the many that care for her.

To our middle school, high school, college students, and young adults, I 
thank you for allowing me to be a part of your lives. You are the source 
of some of my greatest memories and you have filled these past 9 years 
with so much joy. I will continue to pray for you and am thankful for the 
many wonderful leaders that continue to walk alongside you.

Our last Sunday at Trinity Baptist Church will be December 11th, 2022. 
However, I will continue working through the end of the year. I look 
forward to helping the Student and Recreation Ministries prepare for 
the future during this time and am excited for all that lies ahead in those 
ministry areas! We ask for your prayers and support as we undergo this 
transition and will continue to be in prayer for our Trinity family.

Thank you for letting us join hands with you as you share the love of 
Christ.

God Bless, 
Christian Davis
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CHRISTMAS EVE WORSHIP CARE
Our Christmas Eve Service is at 5pm. Volunteers will be 
available to receive children beginning at 4:40pm. 
Childcare will be provided for those 4 (as of 8/31/2022) 
and under. 
We are asking families to register their children so we 
can have an estimate of how many to expect and plan 
accordingly. To sign up go to tbcraleigh.com/member-portal 
or email kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com. Please share the link with 
any friends or family who may also be attending service. 
We hope you’ll join us!

CHRISTMAS EVE 
SERVICE 

5pm

CHRISTMAS DAY 
ONE worship 10:30 am 

 NO Worship care. Join us for our 
Family Service

JANUARY 1ST 
ONE worship 10:30 am 

Worship care provided

CHRISTMAS 2022 
A T  T R I N I T Y
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2022 
Hanging of the Greens

“The people walking in darkness 
have seen a great light;

on those living in the land of deep darkness 
a light has dawned.

For to us a child is born, 
to us a son is given,

and the government will be on his shoulders.

And he will be called 
Wonderful Counselor, Mighty God, 
Everlasting Father, Prince of Peace.”

Isaiah 9:2, 6
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TBC FITNESS

ROC VOLUNTEERS
MONDAY 
DECEMBER 12
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Beverly Munday
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Pat Pierce 
Linda Perry
3:00pm-6:00pm 
Alice Summerlin

TUESDAY 
DECEMBER 13
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Pat Nelson
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Brenda Lowrance
3:00pm-6:00pm 
Tish Nabors 

WEDNESDAY 
DECEMBER 14
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Mike Newton
12:00pm-3:00pm 
HL Warren
3:00pm-6:00pm 
Alan Holley

THURSDAY 
DECEMBER 15
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Moose Beaudreau
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Karen Simms
3:00pm-6:00pm 
HL Warren

FRIDAY 
DECEMBER 16
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Billy Joyner
12:00pm-3:00pm 
George Mathis
3:00pm-6:00pm 
ROC CLOSED

Come cheer on our TBC Men’s Basketball Team!
ALL GAMES PLAYED AT:  ABBOTTS CREEK COMMUNITY CENTER 

9950 DURANT RD, RALEIGH NC, 27614 

12/13/22 
7:00pm 

12/15/22 
7:00pm 

01/03/23 
8:00pm 

01/05/23 
7:00pm 

01/12/23 
7:00pm 

01/17/23 
7:00pm 

01/19/23 
8:00pm 

During the peak of the pandemic our fitness classes moved to a virtual format and 
we made the decision to put a pause on the $5 charge per class for participants. 
This continued as we transitioned back to in-person classes and built back up our 
community in the ROC. It has been a blessing to see that community return so 
strongly and to recognize the need to expand our offerings to more classes! 

In order to make sure our current fitness classes are sustainable and to provide 
opportunities for growth in the future, we do believe it is best to return to paying 
$5 per class for participants. We encourage participants that are able to place a 
cash or check donation in the ROC Deposit Box (Located downstairs near the 
water fountains closest to the ROC Office). Please note, this is just for fitness 
classes, not for using the track/weight room.

Circuit Fitness Class 
Tuesdays  |  6-7pm  
Now Meeting In-Person

Chair Yoga 
Tuesdays | 5-5:45pm 

In-Person and Online

Flow Yoga 
Tuesdays | 3:15pm 

In-Person and Online

Senior Strength & Stretch 
Mondays | 12:30pm  

In-Person and Online
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Interested in volunteering in the ROC? Email cdavis@tbcraleigh.com.
MONDAY 
DECEMBER 19
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Frank Evans
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Pat Pierce 
Linda Perry
3:00pm-6:00pm 
Alice Summerlin

TUESDAY 
DECEMBER 20
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Moose Beaudreau
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Mark Wheeless
3:00pm-6:00pm 
Mike Newton

WEDNESDAY 
DECEMBER 21
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Johnny Teal
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Betsy Thompson 
Carolyn Studeman
3:00pm-6:00pm 
Alan Holley

THURSDAY 
DECEMBER 22
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Moose Beaudreau
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Elaine Smith 
Becky Dribbon
3:00pm-6:00pm 
Linda Hanks

FRIDAY 
DECEMBER 23 
ROC CLOSED
MERRY 
CHRISTMAS

UPWARD BASKETBALL AND 
CHEERLEADING MINISTRY 

Upward is our largest and most continuous outreach ministry at Trinity, reaching over 350 
children each year.  We are all volunteers working as directors, coaches, referees, and devotion 
leaders.  We would love for you to consider helping as a referee on a few Saturdays in January 

and February.  The children play on a  short court and we have 2 games going at the same time. 

REFEREES NEEDED 
TRAINING SUNDAY DECEMBER 18, 2022 | 4-6 PM | ROC GYM FLOOR

Email Laury Holley, recreation@tbcraleigh.com, or Keith Bissette: keithbissette@gmail.com!

UPWARD 100 DAYS OF PRAYER 
JOIN US DAILY THROUGHOUT THE SEASON TO PRAY FOR ...

Monday, Dec. 12 DAY 22 
All of our cheerleading head coaches.

Tuesday, Dec. 13 DAY 23 
All of our basketball assistant coaches.

Wednesday, Dec. 14 DAY 124 
All of our cheerleading assistant coaches.

Thursday, Dec. 15 DAY 25 
New friendships between 

athletes on their team/squad.

Friday, Dec. 16 DAY 26 
New friendships between parents of athletes. 

Saturday, Dec. 17 DAY 27 
Our church and this ministry.

Sunday, Dec. 18 DAY 28 
Maintenance of the ROC 

and the maintenance staff.

Monday, Dec. 19 DAY 29 
Safety for all of our athletes 

during the season.

Tuesday, Dec. 20 DAY 30 
Parents to be encouraging for all athletes.

Wednesday, Dec. 21 DAY 31 
Athletes to listen.

Thursday, Dec. 22 DAY 32 
Non-Christian athletes.

Friday, Dec. 23 DAY 33 
Non-Christian parents.

Saturday, Dec. 24 DAY 34 
Acceptance of God’s plan during the season.

Sunday, Dec. 25 DAY 35 
For athletes and parents 

to celebrate the birth of Jesus today.
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When you provide a check as payment, you authorize us either to use information from your check to make a 
one-time electronic fund transfer from your account or to process the payment as a check transaction.

Trinity Times (USPS 006-883) is published every other week by Trinity Baptist Church, 4815 Six Forks 
Road, Raleigh, NC 27609. Periodical postage paid at Raleigh, NC. Postmaster: Send address changes to 
Trinity Times, 4815 Six Forks Rd., Raleigh, NC 27609

STAY CONNECTED
We use social media as a tool for connecting, learning, and 
informing you about new information. All of our social media 
accounts are active and posting. We encourage you to interact 
on all platforms and with all accounts. Lets make a point of 

intergenerational fellowship even online!

Stewardship
(YTD total through 10/31/2022) 
YTD General Funds Needs (Budget)	 $2,860,764.72
YTD Operating Receipts		  $2,680,168.49
YTD Operating Expenses		  $2,558,500.89

facebook.com/trinitybaptistchurchraleigh

@tbcraleigh     &     @tbcstudentsraleigh

tbcraleigh.podbean.com

STAFF CONTACT INFO
PASTORS

SUPPORT STAFF

Dr. G. Jeffery Roberts 
SENIOR PASTOR 
jroberts@tbcraleigh.com 

Rev. Steve Byers 
WORSHIP & MUSIC 
slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff 
EDUCATION & DISCIPLESHIP 
kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

Jan Brown 
FINANCIAL ADMINISTRATOR 
janbrown@tbcraleigh.com

Bonnie Cole 
MINISTERIAL SECRETARY 
bcole@tbcraleigh.com

Debbie Argento 
MINISTERIAL SECRETARY 
dargento@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Spencer Good 
ADMINISTRATION 
sgood@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Lydia Tatum 
MINISTRY & MISSIONS 
ltatum@tbcraleigh.com

Mrs. Katie Blackmon 
CHILDREN & PRESCHOOLERS 
kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Christian Davis 
STUDENTS & RECREATION 
cdavis@tbcraleigh.com

BELONG. BECOME. BE.

Julie Williams 
MINISTERIAL SECRETARY 
jwilliams@tbcraleigh.com

Ashbey Jones 
FACILITIES MANAGER 
ajones@tbcraleigh.com

Bentley Williams 
WEEKDAY DIRECTOR 
preschool@tbcraleigh.com

Debbie Surface 
WEEKDAY PRESCHOOL ADMIN 

Rev. Wayne Rogers 
ORGANIST

Ramona Green 
PIANIST

Barbara Bowen 
PIANIST

Rev. Claudia Grainger-Sink, 
MIDDLE SCHOOL & FAMILY CONNECTION, 
cgraingersink@tbcraleigh.com


